
 

 

 

 

TO:  National School Lunch, School Breakfast and Special Milk Program Sponsors 

 

 

 

 

TO: Sponsors of the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs 

FROM: Cheryl Resha, Education Manager  

 Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education 

 

DATE: February 8, 2012 

 

SUBJECT: Operational Memorandum #09-12 

 U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Requirements for Low-fat Unflavored 

Milk and Fat-Free Flavored or Unflavored Milk 

 

The USDA final rule, Nutrition Standards in the National School Lunch and School Breakfast 

Programs, requires that schools serve only fat-free (unflavored or flavored) and low-fat (1 

percent or ½ percent) unflavored milk.  This requirement also applies to the Afterschool Snack 

Program. 

 

Milk bids for the 2012-13 school year must include these requirements. 

 

Questions may be directed to: 
 

COUNTIES  CONSULTANT  E-MAIL  PHONE  

Hartford and Windham Teri Dandeneau  teri.dandeneau@ct.gov  860-807-2079  

Litchfield, Middlesex and Tolland Fionnuala Brown  fionnuala.brown@ct.gov  860-807-2129  

Fairfield and New London Jackie Schipke  jackie.schipke@ct.gov  860-807-2123 

New Haven (Towns/Cities beginning with A – M) Jackie Schipke  jackie.schipke@ct.gov  860-807-2123  

New Haven (Towns/Cities beginning with N – W) Teri Dandeneau  teri.dandeneau@ct.gov  860-807-2079 
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